
October 31, 2020 
 
 

Fellow Rotarians: 
 
Attached you will find the final accounting of District 5520 funds for the 2019-2020 Rotary year 
as required by our District Bylaws and Rotary International.  This report consists of three 
sections:  District Governor Gary King’s allocation from Rotary International, District Grant 
funding, and finally, the reconciliation of Governor King’s District budget verses actual expenses 
for the year. 
 
The information in all three sections has been thoroughly reviewed by members of our District 
Financial Review Committee chaired by Rotarian Rob Butler (CPA & District Financial Review 
Committee Chair)(Albuquerque Del Norte), and District Financial Review Committee Members 
Cyndi Maestas Henry (CPA)(El Paso), and Paul Christensen (CPA)(Albuquerque Del Norte).  Use 
of the in-house Financial Review Committee is permitted under Rotary International bylaws, 
results in a savings of over $2,000.00, and ensures the reviewers are familiar with Rotary 
customs and procedures. 
 
Section 1 – District Governor’s Allocation: 
Each year Rotary International provides funds to assist the District Governor in completing 
assigned duties such as visiting each club in the district, attending Zone level training, office 
expenses, etc. 
 
During the 2019-2020 Rotary year, District Governor Gary King received an allocation of 
$32,138.00.  He provided documentation for $21,617.90 in expenses.  The unused portion of his 
allocation, $10,520.10, was returned to Rotary International by the deadline of July 31, 2020.  
The Financial Review Committee review disclosed no discrepancies in the expenses, 
documentation or return of funds.  The larger than normal unused funds can be explained by 
the impact of the COVID 19 Pandemic on restriction of travel and all operations. 
 
Section 2 – District Grant Funding: 
During the 2019-2020 Rotary year, the District received $119,043.00 for District from The 
Rotary Foundation.  These funds, designated District Designated Funds, represented a return of 
approximately one-half of the donations to the Rotary Foundation’s Annual fund for the 2016-
2017 Rotary year. 
 
District 5520’s Foundation Committee has a Financial Management Plan governing the 
disbursement of funds, grant award procedures, and administration of grants.  The plan 
adheres to the requirements of The Rotary Foundation.  Under this plan, all $117,946.00 of the 
District Grant money was distributed to 37 District clubs to support approved projects.  Review 
by the Financial Review Committee revealed no significant findings. 
 
 




























